

Praises

- Bible study opportunities
- Two years in the Dominican Republic
- New semester in the seminary
- Recent and upcoming visits from family and friends

Prayer Needs

- Visa renewal for Tim and the children
- Sunday School classes
- Resurrection Baptist Seminary
- New Life Baptist Church
- Health and safety



Dear Praying Friends,

September/October 2017

Psalm 46:1 says, "God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble." We are so thankful that God is our strength and present with us every step of the way!

We are continuing full steam ahead in the ministries at New Life Baptist Church. The academy settled into its schedule during the months of September and October. We are thankful for the opportunity to invest in the lives of our students through the classroom and chapel services. In the church, we were able to help establish the youth program for their weekly meeting on Saturdays. It is exciting to see the faithful group that is not only participating, but growing in the Lord and in their



Baby dedication for baby Zoe and her family

walk with Him! Stephanie recently began a one-on-one discipleship study with one of these teenagers. Please pray for their study as well as the opportunity to reach out and disciple others in the church and community. The Resurrection Baptist Seminary began its new semester in October, and we are grateful for the expanded outreach not only with the students here in the capitol, but also with those in four other locations as well. We arrived at another milestone in October—on October 28 we celebrated two years in the Dominican Republic. As we reflect on the past two years, our hearts are full with what we have seen the Lord do! Thank you for those of you who have faithfully prayed and supported us, many of whom have done so since the beginning of deputation.

It is that time of year again. Timothy and the children must renew their visas for the coming year. Please pray as we apply for these documents that there would not be any problems and all would be in order. Thank you for your prayers!

Thankful for Him,

The Germano Family